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Thursday, May 12, 2005

At a few games that goaltending equipment has been measured, the following has been observed:

1. Pants to be 11 inches across bottom of both legs.

a) Pants measured 11 1/2 inches to 13 inches

b) Outside approximately 1” added to the outside of the pant making the pant not conform to the body.

2. Shin Guards to measure 11” above the knee

a) Shin Guards with strap missing the shin guard has wings making the shin guards not conform to body or the 11”.

3. Shin Guards to measure 9” below the knee.

a) Shin guards have a plastic molded piece that is 11 inches and does not meet the specifications as outlined.

Therefore:

The pants will become an issue that has to be addressed with the manufacturers and I suggest that the pants with the additional flap or pocket be removed and the foam insert removed.

For the 2006 season, Pants have to conform on the measurements as laid out in the operations manual and the rulebook. For the 2005 season the goaltender pant must conform to the body with no inserts and additional material added. Referees will be instructed to make goalies change pants if they do not conform prior to the game.

Shin Guards - you will have until June 15 to resolve the guards that do not comply. The team and or goalies will have to return them to the manufacturer so that they will comply.

Arms and chest protectors must conform or be repaired prior to playing. They must conform to the 9 inches up and down the arm, 5 inches off the shoulder on each side, and no more then 3” above the shoulder. Only one set of goalie pads to be worn. Some of the arm and chest protectors may have to be customized to meet the 5” off the shoulder.

The Canadian Lacrosse Association realizes that some of the equipment that does not meet the criteria was manufactured prior to the 2005 season, and recommends the manufacturers to do a recall to correct the problems.

Failing the goalie pants meeting the criteria as agreed upon by the equipment review committee with input from the manufacturers, you will be forcing us to specify manufacturers to purchase goalie pants. It is best for both of us that we conform so that we can establish a level playing field for all.

Chuck Miller,

Chair 

Equipment Review Committee, CLA

Chairperson,

Referee Development Committee.
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